## EHA Board Meeting Braemar Arena December 7, 2009

Attending: Jerry Rash, Jamie Rusk, Tom Terwilliger, Dan Rectenwald, Joanne McGarry, Jon Palmer, Kenny Feinberg, Jeff Westall, Kathleen Vorlicky, Judy Goodman, Todd Shuman, Billy Klein, Renee Hunzelman, Cyndy Wallin.

Mites: Todd Shuman and Billy Klein reviewed the updates in the Mite program including redistribution for ice. A general Q & A communication piece will be send out. The Mite referee training program was discussed and will be researched.

Tryouts: Suggestions for next year's tryouts including more attention for the goalies, and improved communication during the process. Several skaters were selected to varsity teams which prompted a discussion of the reassignment policy. Players cannot be moved up after Dec. 23. There were a record number of skaters at the U16 and Junior Gold level.

Website: It was suggested teams have to use their code to get access to team statistics rather than posting them on the website. Cyndy Wallin will be sending a memo to team managers regarding this topic.

Prospective New Board Members: Current EHA members will be seeking out prospective board members for the upcoming year.

Coaches Certification: Tom Terwilliger completed the coaches' certification on Nov. 14 with a great turnout and response.

Tournament Updates: Jeff Westall reviewed the Cake Eater tournament which was a big success. Ice times need to be closely monitored. Jerry Rash recommended double-checking the zamboni and clock management during the tournament games. All score sheets are reviewed several times.

Sponsors/Dashers: All teams currently have sponsors for the 2009-10 season.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05.